

DATE: May 28, 2021

TO: News Media

FROM: Mary Beth Hill, Chief Communications Officer

NOTICE OF: June 1, 2021 Board of Trustees Meeting

On Tuesday, June 1, 2021, the Lexington County School District One Board of Trustees holds a board meeting in Building One of Central Services' auditorium located at 100 Tarrar Springs Road in Lexington, South Carolina.

The meeting opens at 6 p.m. in the auditorium. The board will promptly vote to enter executive session to discuss employment recommendations for 2021–2022 and a construction management at-risk contractual matter related to the new Lexington Middle School replacement facility and to receive legal advice concerning a pending legal matter (Alvin Berry vs. Lexington County School District One). This closed executive session will take place in the auditorium. The Board of Trustees will resume the public portion of its meeting at 7 p.m.

The board will put some special safeguards into place to comply with the CDC's COVID-19 masking and social distancing recommendations. During public session, there will be limited seating to maintain social distancing. Once that seating is filled, attendees will be asked to go to the Staff Development Room/Overflow Room to watch the meeting while also observing social distancing guidelines.

Board members, employees, and individuals attending the meeting in person are asked to wear a cloth face covering (mask) at all times. The auditorium will be thoroughly cleaned and sanitized before the board meeting. District staff will sanitize the microphone before and after staff presentations or individuals speaking during Citizens' Participation.

The public is encouraged to watch the meeting at https://www.youtube.com/c/LexingtonOne/live. After the meeting, the district will follow its previously established process of posting a video of the meeting to its YouTube channel, LexOne Video site and its website.

We invite the public to attend and appreciate your assistance in making the public aware of this meeting.

Thank you for your help.



DATE: May 28, 2021

TO: Principals and Other Building Supervisors

FROM: Mary Beth Hill, Chief Communications Officer

NOTICE OF: June 1, 2021 Board of Trustees Meeting

We would appreciate your assistance in making the public aware of this meeting. Please post this notice at your front building entrances. Thank you for your help.

On Tuesday, June 1, 2021, the Lexington County School District One Board of Trustees holds a board meeting in Building One of Central Services' auditorium located at 100 Tarrar Springs Road in Lexington, South Carolina.

The meeting opens at 6 p.m. in the auditorium. The board will promptly vote to enter executive session to discuss employment recommendations for 2021–2022 and a construction management at-risk contractual matter related to the new Lexington Middle School replacement facility and to receive legal advice concerning a pending legal matter (Alvin Berry vs. Lexington County School District One). This closed executive session will take place in the auditorium. The Board of Trustees will resume the public portion of its meeting at 7 p.m.

The board will put some special safeguards into place to comply with the CDC's COVID-19 masking and social distancing recommendations. During public session, there will be limited seating to maintain social distancing. Once that seating is filled, attendees will be asked to go to the Staff Development Room/Overflow Room to watch the meeting while also observing social distancing guidelines.

Board members, employees, and individuals attending the meeting in person are asked to wear a cloth face covering (mask) at all times. The auditorium will be thoroughly cleaned and sanitized before the board meeting. District staff will sanitize the microphone before and after staff presentations or individuals speaking during Citizens' Participation.

The public is encouraged to watch the meeting at https://www.youtube.com/c/LexingtonOne/live. After the meeting, the district will follow its previously established process of posting a video of the meeting to its YouTube channel, LexOne Video site and its website.

We invite the public to attend and appreciate your assistance in making the public aware of this meeting.



DATE: May 28, 2021

TO: Michael E. Anderson, Board Secretary

FROM: Mary Beth Hill, Chief Communications Officer

NOTICE OF: June 1, 2021 Board of Trustees Meeting

In compliance with the Freedom of Information Act, we notified local media of a Lexington County School District One Board of Trustees meeting. The district sent all principals a copy of the public notice and asked them to post it on their building's front door. The district's website continuously carries a list of all board meetings. The district also publishes the public notice and agenda on the district's website under news releases and under board agenda and minutes.

The public notice sent to media and posted on doors includes the information below.

On Tuesday, June 1, 2021, the Lexington County School District One Board of Trustees holds a board meeting in Building One of Central Services' auditorium located at 100 Tarrar Springs Road in Lexington, South Carolina.

The meeting opens at 6 p.m. in the auditorium. The board will promptly vote to enter executive session to discuss employment recommendations for 2021–2022 and a construction management at-risk contractual matter related to the new Lexington Middle School replacement facility and to receive legal advice concerning a pending legal matter (Alvin Berry vs. Lexington County School District One). This closed executive session will take place in the auditorium. The Board of Trustees will resume the public portion of its meeting at 7 p.m.

The board will put some special safeguards into place to comply with the CDC's COVID-19 masking and social distancing recommendations. During public session, there will be limited seating to maintain social distancing. Once that seating is filled, attendees will be asked to go to the Staff Development Room/Overflow Room to watch the meeting while also observing social distancing guidelines.

Board members, employees, and individuals attending the meeting in person are asked to wear a cloth face covering (mask) at all times. The auditorium will be thoroughly cleaned and sanitized before the board meeting. District staff will sanitize the microphone before and after staff presentations or individuals speaking during Citizens' Participation.

The public is encouraged to watch the meeting at https://www.youtube.com/c/LexingtonOne/live. After the meeting, the district will follow its previously established process of posting a video of the meeting to its YouTube channel, LexOne Video site and its website.

We invite the public to attend and appreciate your assistance in making the public aware of this meeting.

Thank you for your help.